
 

   

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

Blackheath Public School                                 

Leichhardt Street, Blackheath NSW 2785  

Office hours: 8.30 a.m.—3.15 p.m.       

Website: www.blackheath-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

Email: blackheath-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au                        

Phone: 4787 8253  Fax: 4787 8320 

Dear Parents and Caregivers,                                                                              
On behalf of Blackheath Public School I wish you a very Happy 
Christmas and a wonderful summer break.                                                 
What a year it has been! So many exciting opportunities for our 
students, staff and school community.                                                           
A massive thank you to the executive team – Mrs Harris, Mrs           
Marshall, Mrs Tomicek and Mr Yeong. Your support and                           
collegiality throughout the year has been truly remarkable and I 
thank you whole heartedly.                                                                                   
A very big thank you to our teaching staff for the dedication you 
have shown this year. You inspire our students to achieve their 
very best through your positivity, engaging learning experiences 
and commitment to knowing your students so well. All the extras 
our teachers do – before school, after school, extra duties, late 
night events, overnight trips are all truly appreciated. Thank you 
for going above and beyond to make sure our students can                 
participate in so many additional opportunities.                                       

Thank you so much Sue, Rhonda and Janette for EVERYTHING! You are amazing – 
keeping our school running so smoothly with humour and kindness. Thanks, Wayne, 
for your hard work upkeeping our school grounds so well and to Maria our fabulous 
cleaner for doing such a beautiful job keeping our school looking so clean and tidy.              
Thank you to our amazing school learning support officers for being so caring and 
passionate. We are fortunate to have such a lovely team of SLSOs who are                                
compassionate and clever. Our School Counsellor, Ms Sunderland, and our Wellbeing 
nurse, Ms Malone have been strong supports for our school community and we                    
express our gratitude for all they do.                                                                                                                                  
The P&C have supported our school this year in so many ways. We are very grateful 
for your monetary donations for classroom equipment and resources, and student 
welfare. Thank you, Paul and Alison, for ensuring our Wholesome Kids Café continues 
to be such a terrific canteen.                                                                                                                                 
To all of the volunteers who have helped throughout the year and to the parents,       
carers and community members who have attended events in support we 
acknowledge and thank you for your support.                                                                                              
Finally – thank you to our students – you are the heart of our school. Enjoy a well                 
deserved rest and we look forward to welcoming 
you back in 2024. We wish our outgoing year 6 
students all the best as they commence their 
high school journey.                                                        
Good luck Ms Lanyon for your 2024 adventures 
and happy retirement Mrs Lynch.                          
Students in years 1 to 6 return on Thursday 1                
February 2023.                                                                 
Happy Holidays everyone!                                                 
Warm Regards, Kristin Hardge  Principal                                                 
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  BPS TALENT QUEST 
The annual BPS Talent Quest will take place on 
Thursday December 14 in the School Hall.                       
Parents are invited to attend, with a running sheet 
posted on the Hall door. Students require a gold 
coin to attend, which helps pay for prizes. It’s sure 
to be an entertaining event. Jenny Lanyon                                                                                                

MERIT AWARDS 

KC  Zailey H & Allie G                                             
KH  Bridgitte Mca 

1N Essie C & Finn S                                                            
1R Reuben A, Simon M & Scarlett J                              
2L  Mackenzie L & Emilia W                                     
2OM Alex J 

THE MANY FACES OF KIM LYNCH.  

ENJOY RETIREMENT 

WE’LL MISS YOU !!! 



 

K-2 PRESENTATION 

The K-2 Presentation Day was 
a wonderful way to celebrate 
the achievements of our 
youngest students. It was   
lovely to see so many parents, 
grandparents and friends in 
attendance and the students 
performed beautifully. Each 
and every student was                      
honoured with a special 
award, all should be proud of 
their progress and personal 
bests. A very big thank you to 
Mrs Jenny Lanyon for                          
conducting our students and 
bringing out the best in 
them. Thanks also to Mr 
Yeong for operating the 
sound, audio and visuals. We 
would like to thank all of our 
parents who have helped in 
so many different ways across 
the year. Wishing you a safe 
and happy holiday.                                                             
Ruth Harris, and the K-2 Team 

STAGES 2 & 3 PRESENTATION 

Stage 2 and 3 enjoyed a wonderful celebration of our students’ achievements at 
the S2/3 presentation assembly with families, teachers and the community. This 
was followed by a delicious morning tea farewelling our Year 6 students and                           
parents. Thanks to Katoomba High School for catering. 



 

TOTEM CEREMONY & YEAR 6 GRADUATION 

 

At Tuesday’s annual Totem Ceremony, the school community gathered to witness 
the 2023 year 6 students hand over the BPS totem, of the Crimson Rosella, to the 
incoming year 6. 

This Ceremony was followed by the Year 6 Graduation, celebrating the BP school 
life of our outgoing year 6 students. We congratulated them on their achievements 
and bade them farewell with our best wishes, knowing they are well prepared for 
the next exciting stage of their lives.  

A sincere THANK YOU to our presentation award sponsors for their 
continued support of our school. 

Thanks too, to Blackheath Butchery for their generous donation of 
sausages for our class parties. 



 

YEAR 6 FAREWELL 

Stage 3 gathered on Friday night last week to attend the Year 6 Farewell. It was a 
very hot evening. There were many different table themes and students dressed the 
part. On the night Candy Land won the People’s Choice. The Medieval Table won 
Teacher’s Choice. The Business Table won for exceptional manners. The Barbie                   
Table won for most unique table. It was a fun night for all, dancing under the twinkle 
of the COLA lights!  Tasrah Marshall 



 

YEAR 6 2023  

 Good luck                                
BPS Year 6 2023! 



 

 YR7 ORIENTATION KHS 

 

On Tuesday 18th November 
our year 6 students who are                       
attending Katoomba High 
School next year, participated 
in a year 7 orientation at the 
school. The 24 students                      
travelled by bus with Mr Kelly 
to Katoomba High School. 
When we arrived the students 
were put in their classes for 
next year. There was a talk and 
welcome by the year adviser 
and then everyone set off for a 
tour of the school. After that, 
everyone participated in a 
demonstration lesson                         
conducted by science, maths 
and physical education             
teachers. The day finished with 

a barbeque lunch. The 
students gained some 
valuable experience of 
high school to help 
them adjust to the 
next chapter of their 
lives. 

Matt Kelly 



 

 

The celebratory and thank you                   
breakfast for all Green Team members 
and BPS community helpers was a 
great success. Delicious rolls with eggs 
from our chickens were enjoyed,                    
followed by a viewing of short videos 
showcasing everyone's great work. 
Thanks to Mr Musgrave for his help 
with these videos and a huge                                
congratulations and thank you to Mrs 
Windsor, the driving force behind the 
Green Team and it’s projects.  

Dear Parents/Caregivers 
 Our school sends communication regularly via the Compass app. At a minimum, 
our school newsletter is issued every fortnight and the canteen specials weekly. If 
you’ve noticed that you are no longer receiving notifications, please delete and  
reinstall the Compass app on your mobile device.  Philip Yeong 

COMPASS 

REMINDER 



 KISS & DROP / PICK UP 

A gentle reminder that all payments MUST be in by the due date on the note. Owing 
to our Department of Education system we cannot process money that comes in                  
after the closing date. You may find that the online payment may seem to work as 
this is the bank’s system but the money cannot be processed for that event and will 
be put into credit for your future use. If finance is an issue PLEASE complete the              
assistance form BEFORE the due date. You are more than welcome to reimburse us 
after the date. 

Do you throw away your used stamps? If so, please 
tear off the stamp and bring it to Sue in the school                
office for donation to the Red Cross. Money raised by 
the foundation is used to support under-privileged families in Australia 

PAYMENTS 

NSW public schools work  in  partnership with parents to encourage and support              
regular attendance. When your child attends school every day, learning becomes                      
easier and your child will build and maintain friendships with other children. 

It is also important to arrive on time to:                                                                                                                                           
-ensure students do not miss out on learning activities 
scheduled early in the day                                                                                                   
–help students learn the importance of punctuality and 
routine                                                                                                                 
–give students time to greet their friends before class                                                                       
–reduce classroom disruption. 

Please follow this link for further information https://schoolsequella.det.nsw.edu.au/
file/51561b22-712a-4e98-9873-6a14eae6cac1/1/english-compulsory-school-attendance
-parent-brochure.pdf 

IT IS IMPORTANT FOR ALL OF US TO BE AWARE OF AND FOLLOW THE ROAD SAFETY 
RULES TO ENSURE THE SAFETY OF OUR CHILDREN. PLEASE REFER TO THIS LINK FOR                  

FUTHER INFORMATION:https://roadsafety.transport.nsw.gov.au/downloads/keeping-our-
kids-safe-around-schools.pdf 

Kiss and Drop/Pick up Zones are designed for your                                  
convenience and for your child’s safety. Designed for quick 
entry and exit, these zones minimise congestion and risk 
when used properly by all parents and carers. These zones    
operate under the same conditions as no parking zones, which means you may 
stop to drop off or pick up children for a maximum of 2 minutes. You’re required to                   
remain in, or within 3 metres of, your vehicle.  Fines do apply. 

STAMPS 

https://roadsafety.transport.nsw.gov.au/downloads/keeping-our-kids-safe-around-schools.pdf
https://roadsafety.transport.nsw.gov.au/downloads/keeping-our-kids-safe-around-schools.pdf


  YOUTH SHOE 

BOX PROJECT 

A big, big thank you to all the 
families who participated in the 
Youth Shoebox Project this 
year. The photocopier room 
was overflowing with boxes on, 
under and beside the table. I’m 
so thrilled that our little school 
community has such a massive 
heart. The spirit of giving at 
Christmas is alive and well and 
there will be many, many                   
children with smiles on their 
faces Christmas day, thanks to 
your generosity. Louise Bishop 

EXTENDED LEAVE –TRAVEL or HOLIDAY 
A reminder that under DoE procedures, parents/carers are required to complete an                   
Application for Extended Leave—Travel and provide travel documentation, if they are 
travelling or holidaying outside of the school vacation period. Where the principal 
considers the travel appropriate during the school term, the absence will be recorded 
as leave and a certificate granted. 

SCHOOL VISITOR/VOLUNTEER CHECK IN 

In line with DoE policy, all visitors to our school need to check in by scanning the 
QR code, or via the office tablet. This includes morning and afternoon home                     
reading volunteers. Thank you for your cooperation. 

P&C NEWS 
What a wonderful year we have had! I would like to 
thank everyone who supported our P&C and its 
events. Special thanks to Matt, Elena and Kathy for 
keeping things running smoothly. Huge thanks to Paul and Alison for keeping our 
canteen delicious and for all their hard work! Thanks also to those who volunteer in 
the canteen, it is so helpful to have extra hands and thanks so much for your time. 
Thank you Liz, Carly and Megan for the amazing work putting together the markets 
and special thanks to Mrs Hardge for all her support. A happy festive season to                 
everyone!  Hope to see you at our next meeting. Lais 



 

Expression of interest for                                                                                
Assisted Travel Support Officer (ATSO) position 

The Assisted School Travel Program (ASTP) often provides additional support to 
students with disabilities on transport. Assisted Travel Support Officers (ATSOs) 
support students with complex health or behaviour needs to ensure their safe 
travel to and from school. If you are interested in temporary part-time work as an 
ATSO the following website contains information on how to apply for the position. 
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/astp/atsos/applying-to-be-an-atso 

For further information please contact ASTP on 1300 338 278 or email ASTP at 
atso.astp@det.nsw.edu.au 



  



 



  


